
s
ince our last newsletter, new developments were made in
our plan to move houses. Alabama Alpha is now planning to
relocate to the Pi Kappa Phi house on University Boulevard

in the spring of 2014. 

You may recall that nearly two years ago the University informed
us that we would not be permitted to stay at our current location.
They approved our new location at the Alpha Tau Omega house
near the end of Jefferson Avenue (New Fraternity Row), which we
were scheduled to move into this fall. 

Since then, Alpha Tau Omega built a new house on the old Rotary
House location between the Sigma Phi Epsilon and Pi Kappa Phi
houses. Pi Kappa Alpha also built a new house on University
Boulevard to the west of Kappa Alpha. In addition, Phi Delta
Theta, Sigma Chi, and Theta Chi began construction on new
homes on University Boulevard, and Pi Kappa Phi will begin con-
struction soon. For those of you who have not visited campus
lately, all of these houses are being built on the north side of
University Boulevard, toward McFarland Boulevard. University
Boulevard is quickly becoming the new, New Fraternity Row. 

When Pi Kappa Phi announced in October that their house would
become available, Fred Clay ’67 immediately began discussions
with their house corporation president. In just a few days, we
arranged a tour of their property and had a meeting with the
University. Fred, Jay Masingill ’68, and I met with University
President Robert Witt and Athletic Director Mal Moore and asked
that they approve our request to move to the Pi Kappa Phi house
rather than the Alpha Tau Omega house. They approved our move
and agreed that we could stay at our current location until the Pi

Kappa Phi house became available. We now expect that we will
not move until the spring of 2014. 

Our move to this location will put us in the heart of Fraternity

Row, providing more visibility than the ATW location on
Jefferson Avenue. Our undergraduate Chapter is extremely excited
about this opportunity and believes it will position us for many
years of future success. 

As a House Corporation Board, we feel that this is the best oppor-
tunity for Phi Psi to thrive at the University of Alabama, but we are
still working out the details. As we weigh and assess the options
that we have, we value your feedback and will seek out the opinion
of alumni in this matter.

This change in plans does mean that we have one more year to main-
tain our current house.  Last winter break, we had to replace the roof
over the kitchen and at the top of the house. We also had to replace the
flooring in the basement study room with new tile. We hope to limit
future maintenance items in the coming months to necessary repairs
and maintenance as we anticipate the move into our new home.

We look forward to seeing what the future holds for Alabama
Alpha. We encourage you to stop by and visit anytime. Our under-

graduates would love to meet you.

Amici, In the Bond,
Shannon Price ’88

House Corporation President
(205) 421-1020
price291@hotmail.com
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Housing Plans CHange for alabama alPHa
Chapter Set to Move into Pi Kappa Phi House in Spring 2014
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Alabama Alpha Adds 20 Members

Alabama Alpha grew significantly last semester.
We initiated 20 quality men into our brotherhood
who achieved a pledge class G.P.A. of 2.9. As a
Chapter, we accumulated more than 1,000 hours
of community service and helped the commu-
nity after the devastating tornado on April 27,
2011. To further our philanthropic efforts, we
hosted a shipwreck party for the residents of a
local retirement home with the women of Alpha
Omicron Pi and a carnival for the Boys and Girls
Club of Tuscaloosa with the women of Chi

Omega. In recognition of our hard work, we
rewarded ourselves with a well-deserved trip to
New Orleans for formal. 

Chapter Sets Philanthropy goals

While we consider philanthropy our expertise,
there is always room for improvement. We are
committed to consistently donating 1,000 hours
of community service each semester to honor the
Phi Psi creed, the Great Joy of Serving Others.
We plan to work with the Boys and Girls Club
and other organizations in the future to achieve
our goal. 

Brothers Commit to Recruitment Efforts 

While we recognize that we have come a long
way, each active brother knows there is still
much work to do. As we begin our recruitment
efforts this spring, we keep in mind our goal of
recruiting 40 quality freshmen who can make an
impact on our brotherhood. We realize this is a
hard task, but we are committed to making our
dream a reality. We hope to have 90 men in the
Chapter House by this time next year. We will
continue to work toward and, hopefully, surpass
this goal. 

Members Thank Loyal Alumni

We would like to thank everyone who has sup-
ported Alabama Alpha in recent years. With your
help, we will continue to improve as a Chapter.
We will host a crawfish boil this semester and

encourage you to attend. There will also be an
alumni golf tournament on April 13, which is
something new that we are very excited about.
Please feel free to contact me or stop by the
Chapter House at any time. We look forward to
meeting you.

Fraternally,
Eli Landow ’09 

Chapter President
ejlandow@crimson.ua.edu

alabama alPHa DonaTes more THan 

1,000 Hours of CommuniTy serviCe
Members Strive for greatness, Look Forward to the Future

Matthew Allen ’10 volunteers 

during Alabama Alpha’s carnival for 

the Boys and Girls Club of Tuscaloosa. 

Richard Rabello ’10 helps a group of 

children throw darts during the carnival.

Austin Backus

Springfield, Va.

Brian Reczek

Peachtree City, Ga.

Chandler Phillips*
Oxford, Ala.

(Uncle Scott 

Batey ’90)

Charles dausch

Philadelphia, Pa.

Chris Erwin

Pensacola, Fla.

Cody Jennings

Atlanta, Ga.

george Moll

Orange County, Calif.

grayson Parker

Satsuma, Ala.

Jason Ferrara

Boca Raton, Fla.

Jeffery Frenkel

Fair Lawn, N.J.

John Shearer

Philadelphia, Pa.

Jorge de La Hoz

Miami, Fla.

Joshua Cox

Santa Barbara, Calif.

Logan Mayes

Columbus, Ga.

Michael deluna

San Mateo, Calif.

Phillip Morris

Fairfield, Conn.

Ryan Abraham

Chicago, Ill.

Ryan Bednarski

Milburn, N.J.

Wesley Schini

Sunnyvale, Fla.

William Heberton

McLean, Va.

*Legacy

Welcome, Fall 2011 New Members

President
Eli Landow ’09 

Vice President
Ryan Snyder ’09

Treasurer
Chase Cero ’09 

Corresponding
Secretary
Robert Rudolph ’10

Recording Secretary
Robert P.

Schuhmann III ’10

Chaplain
Joseph Ford ’10 

Historian
Michael Morford ’10 

Messenger
Cameron Lane ’09 

Sergeant-at-Arms
Angelo Barbush ’10 

Recruitment Chairman 
Clinton Cuzzort ’08 

cpcuzzort@
crimson.ua.edu
(205) 535-0524

Executive Officers



The Ivory Club 

($100,000 and above)

The Crimson Circle 

($50,000-$99,999)

The Houndstooth Club 

($25,000-$49,999)

Tryon Hubbard (1)

Ed Lowery (122)

The Estate of Northa

Porter Mayo

The Founder’s Circle 

($10,000-$24,999)

* Anonymous 

* Fred Clay (66)

* Jay Masingill (86)

George McAdams (77)

John Stakes (43)

The Amici Club 

($5,000-$9,999)

* Gordon Carter (160)

* Ken Damsgard (16)

Frank Davis (57)

Mark Dixon (217)

* David Ekland (170)

* Sam Harris (47)

Mark Moore (138)

* P. Scott Nelson (300)

Mike Newman (32)

* Shannon Price (291)

John Reese (52)

The Mars Spring Circle 

($1,000-$4,999)

Lee Allison (140)

Dan Armstrong (44)

* Daniel Banks (14)

* Stan Brock (28)

Bruce Burttram (62)

Dyar Burttram (34)

Dennis Cameron (136)

John Carey (118)

* Tom Clyce (22)

* Larry Cook (53)

Phillip Cook (206)

* Denton Copeland (137)

* Alfred Corina (58)

Ben Dennis (96)

John Donnell

* John Ellis (195)

Patrick Finley (20)

Howard Gillum (11)

* Gene Glass (60)

Jon Gornstein (27)

David Gunter (150)

Guy Gunter (61)

* Michael Gunter (185)

* Thomas Gunter (111)

Larry Harper (102)

* John Harris (121)

Bill Helmstadter (270)

Gary Hopkins (7)

* Scott Huffman (249)

Harry Katapodis (165)

* Jack Keel (124)

* Ralph Mitchell (89)

* Ray Moir (84)

David Moyer (333)

Troy Nagle (2)

James Newman (296)

Todd Nugent (257)

Robert Oviatt (156)

* Michael Payton (287)

Drew Peterson (51)

Rodger Rainey (95)

Max Ray (190)

James Rayfield (78)

George Riley (106)

Oscar Russell (31)

* Farley Snow (12)

Wayne Terry (5)

William Tidwell (64)

James Wallace (15)

Jerry Watson (9)

James Webb (117)

Anthony Williams (200)

Philip Williams (216)

Ben Woolf (290)

* Lee Woolf (6)

Marcus Woolf (315) 

The Shield Society 

($500-$999)

* William Banks (18)

* Jamie Bierchen (169)

John Chicarelli

Jerry Creel (151)

Ralph DeSanctis (198)

Gary Dillard (85)

John Gafford (8)

* Charles Goldthwaite (46)

* Brad Gray (207)

Gerry Henderson (266)

William Higgins (83)

Matthew Hyde (155)

Tim Jefferson (340)

Richard Johnson (201)

Robert Jones (319)

Frank Kanelos (82)

Christopher Larson (94)

John Neal (4)

John Olszewski (72)

Robert Pirtle (141)

Pledge Class of 1984

Tim Price-Williams (104)

Richard Raleigh (30)

John Ramsey

* Will Rasberry (402)

James Reed (336)

* Ward Saxon (98)

Larry Sims (128)

Terry Smart (66)

Frank Taylor (3)

Steven Williams (202)

The Alpha Club 

($250-$499)

James Amason (105)

Judson Bailey (314)

Brooks Barksdale (347)

* William Boozer (33)

Mark Carlisle (342)

Bruce Carothers (139)

Brad Cassellman (321)

Andrew Dillon (59)

* Chad Durrance (483)  

Thomas Early (260)

Chad Ellis (463)

Jeff Ford (328)

Steve Frazier (135)

Jason Frye (242)

Walt Hayes (452)

Jim Intihar (357)

Warren Laird (199)

Sherwood Lawrence (49)

Michael Lovett (227)

David Miller (273)

* Bart Patrick (338)

Earl Stafford (189)

John Thompson (93)

Brad Turner (301)

* Mark Van DeWater (334)

* Phillip Whiteman (163)

John Wilson (245)

Chapter Patron 

($100-$249)

* Ronald Abernathy (243)

Jeremy Auvil (403)

Kyle Bazemore (225)

Dayn Beam (167)

Jack Beard (208) 

Charles Cain (264)

Ryan Casey (362)

* Richard Chastain (197)

Timothy Connell (265)

Tommy Dobbins (241)

Gary Ely (178)

Jeff Emerson (288)

John Goodwin (299)

Keith Gray (240)

Thomas Haladey (286)

Jason Halcomb (261)

John Hall (213)

* Brandon Hanks (387)

James Henson (69)

John Higginbottom (215)

James Hodgson (80)

Lou Hoffman

* Terry Holley (159)

Alexander Hood (113)

Melvin Hutson (55)

* Jason Irvin (407)

Fred Jones (42)

Roy Jones (229)

Walter Magel (147)

Richard Mayo (39)

Robert Merrill (54)

Boyden Moore (302)

John Moorman (115)

Albert Pardue (19)

Brad Plumley (351)

Mercer Prickett (74)

Robin Renken (148)

Ryan Smith (388)

Rusty Spruell (284)

Jason Terry (312)

Matthew Totty (331)

Riley Walter (100)

Andrew Watson (386)

Donald Williams (13)

Chapter Supporter 

(Up to $99)

Franklin Alexander (205)

Eric Beard (233)

Ryan Brewer (369)

Douglas Canida (184)

Eric Curole (459)

Richard Funk

Steve Harris (250)

Anthony Malatino (56)

Brian Mena (364)

Thomas Miller (438)

Jeffrey Mobley (204)

Alfred Hopton (304)

Jonathan Ross (477)

* Thomas Sinowski (469)  

Kevin Smith (389)

John Watt

James Webb Jr. (404)

Ed Wesson (126)

David Williams (110)

* 2011 Donor
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Thank You, Alabama Alpha Brothers, for Your Support

T
he Alabama Alpha House Corporation gratefully acknowledges its
supporters.  The following is a list of contributors to the Alabama
Alpha House Corporation and the Alabama Alpha Foundation

since 1980. Donors’ cumulative giving totals are listed by giving level. If

an error has been made in recording the amount of your gift(s), we sin-
cerely apologize. Please send corrections to the Alabama Alpha House
Corporation, P.O. Box 19144, Birmingham, AL 35219.  Thank you, again,
for giving back to the Chapter—it truly makes a difference!



Phi Kappa Psi
Alabama Alpha Chapter

P.O. Box 19144

Birmingham, AL 35219

Address Service Requested

Attention: This newsletter is intended for alumni and parents. If your son is still 

attending The University of Alabama, he will receive a copy at the Chapter House.

If he has graduated, please send us his permanent address to update our records. Thank you.
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WebsiTes
Alabama Alpha 

www.phipsiala.com

Phi Kappa Psi National 

www.phikappapsi.com

The University of Alabama 

www.ua.edu

Crimson Tide  

www.rolltide.com

alumnus learneD invaluable sKills as a PHi Psi
Q&A with gary L. Ely ’77

Q: What did your Phi Psi experience mean to

you?

A: Phi Psi was important to me
because I transferred to Alabama mid-
year of my  sophomore year knowing
no one. I will always be grateful to
Philip Whiteman ’76, who corralled
me as I exited recruitment orientation
and brought me to the house.
The  brothers and little sisters  there
instantly provided me with a group of
friends, including many who  are
still my friends today.

Q: What important lessons did you learn as a

Phi Psi?

A: Phi Psi further instilled in me the importance
of being someone others can depend on.
Students are focused primarily on themselves
and preparing for upcoming activities. Being a
member of a larger group provides the opportu-
nity to assume responsibilities that impact more
people than just yourself. The organization and

management skills learned as a fraternity mem-
ber are invaluable in the early part of
someone’s professional career.

Q: Where do you work now?

A: Since 1994, I have worked as an
independent financial consultant in
Huntsville, Alabama. I’m responsible
for all facets of my business opera-
tion, which includes helping clients
provide sufficient income in retire-
ment, passing assets to succeeding

generations, and providing for education of chil-
dren and grandchildren.

Q: Can you tell me about your family?

A: My wife, Stephanie, and I have been married
for 27 years. We are the proud parents of  three
children: Taryn, Ryan, and Paige. Taryn received
her bachelor’s degree from Alabama in 2008 and
graduated from law school in 2011. She is a
clerk  for a federal magistrate in Brunswick,
Georgia, and lives on St. Simons Island. Ryan

graduated from Alabama in 2011 and is an infor-
mation technology recruiter in Nashville. Paige
is a freshman at Bama. We are close to complet-
ing our 12th “student year” at The Capstone. 

Q: What do you like to do in your free time? 

A: My primary hobby is watching SEC foot-
ball–especially Alabama football. I have had
football season tickets for many years and attend
most home games and  occasionally an away
game. My wife has been very generous in adopt-
ing  Bama as her home team after growing up
in  Louisiana and pulling for LSU during the
early part of her life. 

Phi Psi further instilled 

in me the importance 

of being someone others 

can depend on.

Join Us!
Phi Psi golf Tournament

m
ake plans now to join us for the
inaugural Phi Psi Golf Tournament
on Friday, April 13, at Woodland

Forest Country Club in Tuscaloosa. There
will be a shotgun start at noon. Cost is $75
per person and includes a round of golf,
refreshments, and door prizes. Proceeds will
benefit the Boys and Girls Club of West
Alabama. We also have hole sponsorship
opportunities available for $200. For more
information, contact Robert Rudolph ’10 at
rjrudolph@crimson.ua.edu. 


